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Joint Congressional Public Hearing on Surface Transportation Bill to be Held In Los Angeles County
The U.S. Senate’s Environment and Public Works Committee, chaired by Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA) and the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, chaired by Representative John Mica (R-FL), will be holding a field hearing later this month in Los Angeles County to discuss our nation’s next surface transportation bill. The field hearing is designed to inform policymakers who are drafting a long-term reauthorization of the nation’s highway, transit, and highway safety programs.  The field hearing will be held on February 23, 2011, from the hours of 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. on the campus of the West Los Angeles Veterans Medical Center.  Additional information regarding this congressional hearing will be shared once it becomes available.

2011 Call for Projects

Tuesday, February 1st, 2011, was the deadline to submit applications for the 2011 Call for Projects. In total, we received 180 applications. The preliminary transportation modal category breakdown is as follows:

Regional Surface Transportation Improvements

31

Goods Movement Improvements

8

Signal Synchronization & Bus Speed Improvements

19

Transportation Demand Management

12

Bikeway Improvements

24

Pedestrian Improvements

34

Transit Capital

28

Transportation Enhancement Activities

24

Total

180

The number of applications received is less than prior Calls for Projects. In the 2009 Call, for example, we received approximately 300 applications. The preliminary funding mark for the 2011 Call is approximately $100 million. In March, we will be providing the Board with the overall fund estimate for this Call for Projects and seeking approval of the individual transportation modal category funding marks. Preliminary project and funding recommendations are expected to be released in June, with Board consideration for adoption of the 2011 Call for Projects in September.

Expo Line - West End Corridor Project Status Update Open House
Expo will be hosting a Project Status Update Open House for the West End Corridor segment of the Expo Light Rail Line. At this meeting they will provide updates on construction progress and information on upcoming construction activities. The open house will take place on Thursday, February 24, 2011 from 6:30 pm to 8:00 p.m. at the Culver City Senior Center. Please click here to view the invitation.



	

	








